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Dear Member Districts of the Tri State Area School Study Council, 
 
I am thrilled to extend a warm welcome to each and every one of you as we embark on an 
exciting new school year filled with possibilities and opportunities for our member districts. 
It is with great pleasure that I introduce myself as the new Executive Director of the Tri 
State Area School Study Council. I am truly honored to be part of this esteemed 
organization, and I am eagerly looking forward to collaborating with all of you to continue 
our mission of fostering excellent professional development opportunities and  celebrating 
excellence in education in our region. 
 
The Tri State Area School Study Council has long been a beacon of collaboration, bringing 
together educators from over 68 school districts to share insights, learn from each other, 
and collectively elevate the quality of education in our region. As we navigate the ever-
evolving landscape of education, our commitment to empowering educators and improving 
student outcomes remains steadfast, and are relationship with the University of Pittsburgh 
is critical to our success. 
 
I am deeply passionate about education and have spent over 40 years in public education 
as teacher, principal, and superintendent.  My goal as the new Executive Director is to 
build upon the strong foundation laid by Dr. Diane Kirk. She was an amazing leader of Tri-
State, and I have some very large shoes to fill.  I promise to work closely with our 
dedicated members and university partners to offer valuable, impactful professional 
development activities that will enrich your teaching practices and inspire your students. 
 
As we begin this new school year together, I encourage you to share your insights, ideas, 
and aspirations. Your contributions are invaluable, and together, we can shape the future 
of education in our region. 
 
Please review some of the upcoming events we have outlined in the newsletter where we 
will have the opportunity to connect, share, and learn together. 
 
Once again, welcome to an inspiring year of growth and transformation. I am honored to 
serve as your Executive Director and am looking forward to getting to know each of you 
better. 

 
If you have any questions, suggestions, or thoughts, please do not hesitate to reach out to 
me at brocco@pitt.edu. 

 
Here's to a successful and fulfilling school year ahead! 
 
Warm regards, 
Bart Rocco, Ed.D 
Executive Director 

Thank you to the law firms who contribute to The Forum newsletter each 
 issue: 

• Andrews & Price, Special Education Alert 
• Tucker Arensberg Attorneys, Education Law Report 
• Weiss Burkardt Kramer LLC, In Brief: School Law Update 

(Located on pages 6-7 of The Forum) 

The Tri-State Area School Study Council Newsletter 

A Message From Dr. Rocco 



2023 Dr. Samuel Francis School Law Symposium and Special 
Education Workshop: In Review 

 
On June 21st, Tri-State welcomed well over 100 attendees to this year’s Dr. Samuel Francis School Law 
Symposium and Special Education Workshop. Held at the Allegheny Intermediate Unit’s incredible 
facilities, this event was also broadcast to dozens of others via live-stream at IU1 in Coal Center, IU27 in 
Monaca, and IU7 in Greensburg. 
 
Tri-State would like to extend our sincere appreciation to 
our immensely talented presenters. This year’s seminars 
included: 
 
 Lynne Sherry & Rebecca Heaton-Hall: “Case File: A 

Year In Special Education Case Review, and What It 
Means For You!” 

 Carl Beard: “Social Media – What Every Administrator 
Needs to Know” 

 Barbara Mozina & Amy Pastorak: “Making 
Connections Across the State Performance Plan Indicators, Equity in IDEA, Public Reporting 
Requirements of IDEA, and Bureau of Special Education Updates” 

 Christina Lane: “Sunshine on my mind and Title IX”  
 Patricia Andrews: “Should You Grant and IEE Request?” 
 Jocelyn Kramer: “The Ongoing Evolution of Constitutional Rights in Our Schools”  
 Jeni Hergenreder: “Educating Students with Mental Health Disabilities and Avoiding Discriminatory 

Use of Discipline” 
 Megan Turnbull: “AI, Algorithms and Tech Intersections With Education” 
 Matthew Hoffman & Chris Voltz: “Gender Identity in Public Schools” 
 Patrick Fanelli: “Whose Job Is It Anyway?” 
 Jessica Crown: “Navigating Book Banning” 
 Joseph Dimperio: “Ethics: Rules of Professional Conduct for Lawyers - 2023” 
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The presentations touched on a variety of incredibly im-
portant topics for districts across the region, from Title 

IX to gender identity to artificial intelligence. Participants 
were also able to pursue CLE credits. Altogether, folks 

left feeling more informed and better able to address the 
needs they face in their districts. 

In addition to our presenters, Tri-State would like to    
extend a huge thank you to the staff at the AIU and Ex-
ecutive Director Dr. Robert Scherrer for their time and 
efforts to make this program a success. Similarly, we 
would like to thank Dr. Jason Conway and staff at IU7, 
Dr. Donald Martin and staff at IU1, and Dr. Eric Rosen-
dale and staff at IU27. We are looking forward to seeing 
everyone again for the 2024 edition, which will held on 
June 20th at the University of Pittsburgh! 
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Green Building Alliance 

 
 
 
 
GBA’s Upcoming GPRO Training for Facility Professionals  

 
 

For those interested in maximizing their potential as a sustainability professional, GPRO is a 
certificate program focused on practical and affordable operations and maintenance strategies for 

preK-12 facility teams. Run through the Urban Green Council, the training benefits anyone who 
builds, renovates, and maintains buildings. GBA will be offering the training in 3 sessions in 2023 

and 2024. Thanks to a recent grant, this training will be offered for free for any facility 
professionals working for school districts in energy justice areas of Western Pennsylvania. The 
course itself is two days long and focuses on preventative maintenance for any building type, 

specifically schools:  
 

December 7-8, 2023, from 9 am – 1:30 pm via Zoom  
 

April 18-19, 2024, from 9 am – 3 pm in person at GBA’s office   
 

August 7-8, 2024, from 9 am – 3 pm in person at GBA’s office  
 

This is an exciting opportunity for you and your team and a great step towards creating 
sustainable buildings for students to live and learn in! If you or anybody in your facilities team are 

interested in becoming a GPRO certified, sustainably informed building professional, contact 
Leslie Montgomery at lesliem@gba.org or Chris Cieslak at chrisc@gba.org to learn whether you 

qualify for free training. ▲ 

 
2023 –2024 Tri-State Annual Events 

 NCAA Update 
October 11, 2023 

Distinguished Educator and 
School Board Banquet  

March 21, 2024 

PASA/PSBA Worskshop  
March 22, 2024 

Dr. Jean E. Winsand Workshop for 
Women in School Leadership 

April 11, 2024 

Dr. Samuel Francis School Law 
Symposium and  

Special Education Workshop  
June 20, 2024 

Stay tuned for announcements of other workshops throughout the year! 

mailto:lesliem@gba.org
mailto:chrisc@gba.org
https://www.tristate.pitt.edu/events-workshops






The Forum is a publication of the Tri-State Area School Study Council. Your comments and suggestions of topics 
for future publications are always welcome. You may contact us at: 

 Tri-State Area School Study Council   
 University of Pittsburgh    Email: tristate@pitt.edu 
 5151 Wesley W. Posvar Hall   Administrative Assistant: Nolan Baker 
 230 South Bouquet Street    
 Pittsburgh, PA 15260     

  

The information in The Forum is for the general knowledge of the reader. 
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Regional Superintendent Changes 
 

Several area districts have experienced recent changes in their administrative teams over the 
past year. Congratulations to everyone in new positions and to those who have moved on to new 

opportunities!  
 

New Appointments: 

IU7 

• Belle Vernon, In Process  

• Southmoreland, Dr. Jason Boone 

AIU3 

• Clairton City, Dr. Tamara Allen-Thomas 

• East Allegheny, Mr. Joseph DiLucente (acting) 

• Elizabeth Forward, Mr. Keith Konyk 

• McKeesport Area, Dr. Tia Wanzo 

• Mt. Lebanon, Dr. Melissa Friez 

• North Allegheny, Dr. Brendan Hyland 

• Plum Borough, Dr. Rick Walsh 

• South Allegheny, Dr. David McDonald 

• West Jefferson Hills, Dr. Janet Sardon 

Congratulations to resignations and/or retirees: 

• Belle Vernon Area, Dr. Kenneth Williams 

• West Jefferson Hills, Dr. Michael Ghilani  

• Mt. Lebanon, Dr. Timothy Steinhauer 

• Elizabeth Forward, Dr. Todd Keruskin 
 

If you know of any additional changes, please let us know at tristate@pitt.edu  
*Some districts are in the process of filling vacancies. We apologize if we missed anyone!  

mailto:tristate@pitt.edu

